
July Garbage & Recycle Dates

July 1st - Garbage & Recycle

July 8th  - Garbage 

July 15th - Garbage & Recycle

July 22nd - Garbage 

July 29  - Garbage & Recycleth

GARBAGE IS TO BE OUT BY 6:00 AM

UPPER MIRAMICHI

Monthly Meetings

The next regular monthly meeting of the rural community of upper miramichi will be held on 

July 28th at 7pm in the community room of the Upper Miramichi community center. 

Deadline for receipt of agenda  items To the Clerk for this meeting is July 24th 2024 @ 3pm 

Landmark Lodge #51 F & AM

Normandy  Branch #78 Legion 

Normandy Branch #78 Ladies Auxiliary

Upper Miramichi Lions Club

3rd Tuesday of the month

2nd Wednesday of the month

3rd Tuesday of the month

1st Sunday of the month

Over North News
RURAL COMMUNITY 

July 2025



6094 Route 8,  Boiestown, NB, E6A 1M7 

Council 
Mayor M. A. Munn  - Co Chair Solid Waste, Chair Forestry, Co Chair Planning & Development, Co Chair Animal Control 

506-478-1002
Ward 1 - Councillor Wendy Wellwood - Chair Policy Review, Chair Business Park, Chair Doaktown Arena 

 902-789-2014 
Ward 2 - Deputy Mayor Grant Ross - Chair Library Board, Chair Parks &  Recreation,

 Co Chair  Community Housing Development  
506-260-4822

Ward 3 - Councillor Frank McKeil -  Chair Economic Development & Tourism, Chair Transportation, Co Chair Planning &
Development, Co Chair Community Housing Project

506-447-1305
Ward 4 - Councillor Dustin Munn -  Co Chair Solid Waste, Chair Fire Department, Chair EMO, Co Chair Dog Control, 

Co Chair Planning & Development
 506-461-2824

Rural Community of Upper Miramichi Contact Information 

    Clerk - Mary Hunter  - 506-365-0160
Asst Clerk - Margie McKay-Lyons - 506-470-8185 
Maintenance/Park- Darcy Beek  - 506-449-9322

Email: uppermiramichi@gmail.com Office : 506-369-9810

All dogs big or small, don't forget to tag them
all!  Tags can be purchased at the Rural

Community Office.

$10. Males and Spayed Females
$20. Un-spayed Females

You MUST show your proof of Rabies
Vaccination before you can purchase your

tags.
Tags are a one time thing. If you lose your tag,

you can purchase a replacement for a small
fee of $3. Your dog must be kept in your

control at all times and must remain on your
property unless leashed and in your control.

We are now able to take
 e-transfer payments for services

at the RCUM Office.

Over North News Ads, Dog Tags,
Civic Numbers, Etc.

just send the payment to:
transfers@uppermiramichi.ca 



Gatherings at the Park
We would like to remind park/splashpad users of some of the rules of the park.

Yes, you can have a Birthday Party/gathering at the Park!
Please call us at the office 506-369-9810, to let us know when you will be there for the purpose of

event planning. 
The park will remain open to the public.

Some rules that apply when using the park:

~ No smoking/vaping anywhere in the park

~ There is absolutely no food or drink allowed in the Splashpad Area 
(including the grassed area around the splashpad)

~ Any garbage from parties/gatherings must be taken with you when you leave.

~ No dogs or other animals allowed in the splashpad area (including grassed area) or in the
playground areas

Dogs must be on a leash when in the park in the allowed areas and you must clean up after your pet.

~ No climbing on the splashpad features

These rules and any other posted at the park are necessary to ensure the  safety of all people who
wish to use the park. 

As well as to make it an enjoyable experience for all

Please be considerate of others.

Thank You
Council & Staff of Upper Miramichi

Celebrate Canada Day Activities
July 1st at the RCUM Community

Park

9-11:30

Bouncy Castles
Petting Zoo & Pony Rides

 Face Painting
Cotton Candy 

Flags, Stickers and Tattoos

11 - 11:30
Cake

Then head on over to the Museum for
an afternoon of fun & celebration

**Funded in part by the Government of Canada**

The RCUM Office will be
closed

July 1, 2025
For the Canada Day Holiday

However be sure to
Join us at the park to

Celebrate Canada’s Birthday





1234

Did You Know... 

Life line is available in our area!

Anyone interested in acquiring this service for
themselves or a loved one, can call the following

number to get the information they need! 

Lifeline
1-800-387-8120
Monday - Friday 

Residents of Upper Miramichi 
can purchase a civic number at the

 RCUM Office. 
It is important to have your number

posted in front of your home in a clearly
visible place. 

This Number is used by ambulances, fire
and police in case of emergency at your

home.

$15. per sign

It could be the difference in time that is
needed to save a life!

Entries for the over north news are due
 no later than the 15th of each month.

Please submit your ad by this date to
ensure it is in the next edition of the

ONN.

When submitting, please have your ad in
a JPEG format to ensure it is entered

exactly how you would like it. 

Ads can be forwarded to:
uppermiramichi@gmail.com 

or drop them off at the RCUM office. 

1/4 page : $15.00
1/3 page : $20.00
1/2 page : $25.00
Full page :$30.00

ONN Ad Prices

If you have not been getting your
weekly flyers you can call 

Flyer Distribution 

1-800-222-9710
&

Follow the instructions



STEWARTS SERVICE STATION

605 Main Street, Doaktown
506-365-4667

Accepts Used Oil, Oil Filters,
Antifreeze, Batteries, Tires

and Scrap Metals for
Recycling

Left over paint can be
returned to

Betts Home Hardware
420 Main Street, Doaktown

Recycling Information
Porters Bottle Exchange

1 Nelson Hollow Drive
Redemption Center

Hours as follows:
8 am - 4 pm

Monday & Tuesday
Thursday, Friday & Saturday
Lunch 11:30 - 12:00 (closed)

Closed on  Wednesday &  Sunday

Glass bottles only are now being accepted
“no returnable for recycleable items”

Used tires can be Taken to any garage or
store that sells tires. There is not any
charge to drop them off, however due to
limited storage space, there is a drop off
limit of five (5) tires. Anyone with a large

number of tires should contact :
Recycle NB

www.recyclenb.com
1-888-322-8473

Large items such as: Mattresses, couches, chairs, tables,
etc. that cannot be reused or given away, can be placed

out with regular garbage on collection day.
(white goods are not included ie: fridges stoves etc they

must go to Lions Club bin)
You CAN recycle milk cartons, and plastic

containers with the numbers :
 1,2,4,5 and 7 

on them. 
Please rinse them first!





Fire Season is upon us once again!
Please do not burn before calling the burn line at

1-866-458-8080

The burn advisory is updated daily
The three levels of permission based on the weather

and current fire conditions in your area
 

1 -  Burn
2 -   Burning permitted during certain hours

3 -   No burning allowed

“the goal is not to have any 
uncontrolled fires this “season”

  Sue’s Family Hairstyling

369-8849
10 Charles Hovey Road, Astle

Hair services for the whole
family.

Monday to Friday
9:00 – 5:00

also
Tuesday, Wednesday, and

Thursday evenings.
Please call for appointments.

Used Electrical Supplies

Breakers, Lights,
 Hot Water Tanks,

 Baseboard Electric Heaters,
Thermostats,

 Electric Stove Elements,
Disconnect Switches

Call Steve at
506-608-1948



I would like to thank everyone who
came to help me celebrate my 90
Birthday. For all of the well wishes,

gifts, lovely meal and those who
helped in any way. 

th

Thank you so much for the wonderful
music provided by a great group of
musicians. I will never forget your

kindness. Special thanks to my
daughter, Connie for arranging this

special celebration in my honor.

Lena Palmer

In Loving Memory of my Son Dereck

Time doesn’t stop, the years fly by
Pretty Soon we will meet on High

Love & Miss You Every Day
DAD x/o



                                      JOHN E. WILSON
                                         OWNER

                                     PO BOX 363
                                     BOIESTOWN, NB

                                     E6A 2A2
                                (506) 476-6869

LICENSED WELL DRILLER
Over 30+ years’ experience in the water

well industry.
Specializing in water pumps, pressure

tanks, water conditioners, and
ultraviolet light systems.

Please call (506) 476-6869 for
new installation and servicing & repairs

of existing systems.

Tracey's Barber Shop
4 Mill Street, Boiestown

Phone 506-369-8816

Business hours:
 Monday to Wednesday - 9 am to 5

pm
 Thursday & Friday - 11 am to 7 pm

 
Please call for an appointment.

Prices:
 Men's haircut: $15

 Women's: $16
 Children (under 12): $12

Owned & Operated By
Rick Bruce

385 Taxis River Road

Income Tax Preparation
HST Returns

EFILE Service
Bookkeeping/Payroll

For fast, friendly service 
And reasonable rates, 

Give us a call
365-0588 - Rick

Fall Brook Falls 
is now open to visitors

Opening date May 17th
You are able to travel to the Falls

 from 6:00 am - 6:00 pm

(gate closes for the day at 6:00 pm)







To our friends and neighbors,

We are grateful for the support and expressions of sympathy that we have received
during this challenging time. Your presence at the Celebration of Life, visiting, dropping

off cards, flowers and food showed the kindness of friends and community.

Special Thank You to Rick Brewer for officiating the service and to Doug Guitard 
and Mary Anne Davies for singing. Many thanks to the Upper Miramichi Lions Club for

providing the use of the building and lunch.

All your kindness will never be forgotten.  Thank you again for being such a loving and
supportive community.

The family of Bliss Munn

This is a free Program with each night filled with excitement as we study Bible Lessons, sing, make crafts, play games
and enjoy snacks. Each night we ask that a parent /guardian bring their children into the Church and come in at the end

of the night to pick them up.

Please contact Pastor Rick to register. 506-365-0588



Please join us in celebrating 
Noreen Norrad’s 90  Birthdayth

Date:  Saturday August 2, 2025 (birthday August 1st)

Place:  Boiestown Lions Club (Route 8 Highway)

Time:  1:00 pm to 4:00 pm

A light lunch, including refreshments, will be served, plus birthday
cake & ice cream, while it lasts, so come early!

Best Wishes only...no gifts please
PS Don’t forget to bring your teeth, hearing aids, batteries,

 eye glasses, cane or walker...
but if you do forget to bring your husband don’t worry about it...

.relax and have a better time without him!





Congratulations to my Granddaughters Samara and Taylor Wilson (sisters) who have
both successfully completed their first big steps in the Medical Field.

Since High School:

Samara has completed - Bachelor of Science, Biology/Chemistry at Dal University,
Halifax; Bachelor of Science, Honours Neuroscience, Dal University and

 Bachelor of Nursing, UNB Fredericton.
She is pursuing the Master of Nursing Program in the fall.

She is now working in the Health Care System in Fredericton.
During the last six years, she and her partner, Tyrone, have started raising a family

 which so far consists of two nice boys, Tarell and Tariq.

Taylor has completed a Bachelor of Science majoring in Chemistry at Mount Saint
Vincent University,

A Master of Science in Medical Science focusing on glioblastoma research at
University of Toronto and a Medical Degree at Dalhousie University (Saint John NB)

with plans to embark on a rural family medicine residency in Red Deer Alberta.
During her years at Dalhousie, she did training in hospitals in Saint John, Miramichi

and Red Cross Children’s  Hospital in South Africa.

Needless to say “I am very proud of both of you”! I have seen all the long hours and
hard work you have put in to become a Nurse and a Doctor. Goals that you both set

while in High School. 
Goals that you still have in sight.

 Love both of you. 
Remember:

A man’s heart deviseth his way:  but the Lord directeth his steps. Proverbs 16:09
Love Gram Flossie Wilson



Thank you, to family, friends, and the kind souls who just donated.

On March 11, 2025 my world took a major shift.
Fire caused by what I believe to be my own error, consumed my home. While a valiant effort by my

neighbour and our local firefighters put out the first blaze, it flared the next morning and consumed the
building remaining.

Fortunately, Tigger the cat, had also chosen not to be in the house. She turns 16 in August and has been
a companion since prior to Mom and Dad’s passing in 2012.

The outpouring of support from our community is amazing. From cards to notes, fundraising dinner,
50/50's this community stepped up and made a terrible situation bearable.

I have a list of attendees from the dinner hosted by the Lions Club. Thank You. 
Those who worked, organized and donated - Thank You.

Local Businesses and self-employed people who gave of their time and efforts in the clean up
Thank You

To the individuals who expressed their condolences on my loss. Thank You.
To those who donated to my “go fund me”, Thank You.

To the people that gave me a place to stay, provided clothing, shelter, or a meal. Thank You
The folks at our Rural Community Office - Thank You

The list is long, I truly hope I have not forgotten anyone.
I will end with a quote from friend that attended the dinner, not from the area.

“Ronnie always talked about “over home”.
 After being at the dinner, I see what is so special about the place.

The sheer number of people who attended, the support shown. 
Now I know why he talks so of this place. “

Miramichi River, Rural Community of Upper Miramichi, people of the area.
 Thank you for being what makes this area what I will always call “over home”

Ron Fowler





                                                  
                                                                     

   

 

The Family of the late, Shirley Ross would like to express our sincere gratitude  to the many friends,
family,  co-workers and neighbors for the outpouring of support and love, following the passing of 

our dear Mother, Wife, Grandmother and Great- Grandmother.

The delivery of food, kind messages, prayers, cards and donations to a cause were all so appreciated.

Thank you for the actions taken by Judy & Michael Ross, Darren McDonald and the Ambulance NB
attendants on that day she was taken into the hospital. We also acknowledge the care and support

she received by DECH staff.

We would also like to thank David Williston for his beautiful service and music.

A special thanks to Tammy and Keefer Ross for the great speeches made during the service.
 It was a tough task and both were amazing!

A big thank you to the Lions Club for hosting the lovely reception!

The family of the late Shirley Ross,
Irvine, Natalie, Grant & families








